
 

Respect, Responsibility, Aroha, Self-discipline, Honesty 
              Phone: 07 862 8602    Absentee Messages: 027 952 3203 

COMING EVENTS 
 

September—Mahuru 
7th Reading Together 2.00pm 
13th Dress Rehearsal for Choir 
14th Choir Concert 
21st BOT Meeting—6.00pm STEM Room 
23rd Sharing Assembly 
30th END OF TERM 3—SCHOOL HOLIDAYS BEGIN 
 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

1st September 2022 

 
Nga mihi te whānau,  
 
Fourteen senior students are at Totara Springs Sports Camp this week. Thank 
you Mr Gurnick for organising and supporting these tamariki to do their best, 
I have heard that they are having an epic time.  As of yesterday, they have 
made the semi finals for Rugby, Touch, Volleyball - Boys and Girls, Croquet, 
tennis and Hockey (photos are on our facebook page) 
 
On a more sombre note, I have stood down a total of eight students this week for 
vaping at school, four males and four females from years 6-8.  We do not tolerate 
such behaviour at Miller Avenue School and ask that you work alongside us to 
support all tamariki to make sensible choices and do the ‘right’ thing. 
 
The PB4L team is working hard to organise games and activities for our tamariki 
during break times.  We are still looking for additional people to support during 
1.00-1.40pm during lunch time.  If you can help at all please contact the 
office:  office@millerave.school.nz  

Please come along to the NETSAFE session next Monday 5 September at Karangahake School from 6pm. INVITE TO ALL 
PARENTS/WHĀNAU: please register online  
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/netsafe-live-karangahake-presentation-for-whanau-and-parents-tickets-399186305987?
aff=ebdssbdestsearch 

Enjoy the sunshine everyone.  
 
PS: Principal acknowledgement: great writing from Karel - Matariki Rm 4 
 
Nga mihi nui 
Whaea Debs 
Tumuaki 
 

 

A very happy birthday to Hunter, Ihaia, Isaiah, 

Rylan, Kura & Sage who celebrated their    

birthday’s in the past week. 

 We hope you all had a great day! 

Kayden—Waitī (Rm 8) 
Lucian—Waipuna-ā-rangi (Rm 7) 

Andy—Tupuārangi (Rm 5) 

mailto:office@millerave.school.nz
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/netsafe-live-karangahake-presentation-for-whanau-and-parents-tickets-399186305987?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/netsafe-live-karangahake-presentation-for-whanau-and-parents-tickets-399186305987?aff=ebdssbdestsearch


Tupuānuku Goes Tree Planting 
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Miller Avenue School Contact Information 
E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 
Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

Facebook: Miller Avenue School 
Skool Loop App: Simple free download: In Google Play & App Store search ‘Skool Loop’ & choose our school once 

installed. 
  Westpac Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (Please put in payment details and your child’s name)  

Brave, Engaged, Sensible and Thinking, in other words  
SIMPLY THE BEST! 

We have had a wonderful term so far with some amazing learning 
opportunities. The most special one was when we were invited to 
join Goldfields in a tree planting ceremony out on the Rail Trail. 

We helped to plant 500 saplings! Whaea Ange and Mrs Povey 
guided us to make good choices and helped us learn a lot. We 

made some great new friends and really enjoyed the day outside! 
Good, Better, Best. Never let it rest. Until your good is better, 

and your better is BEST! 



Whakataukī  
 

SCHOOL GATE CLOSURE 
For the purpose of health & safety we will be closing all gates during school hours.  They will be open 
from 8.15am-9.00am and closed until 2.45pm.  If you need to come into school, please enter through the 
school office.  
 
PAEROA MUSIC PROJECT 
Evening Concert—Wednesday 14th September 6pm-8PM Paeroa War Memorial Hall 
Tickets for the evening performance of the Paeroa Music Project can now be          
collected from the school office.  There is no charge for these, although a koha is 
welcome. 
Miller Avenue have been allocated 50 tickets (no tickets can be obtained on the 
night) due to number restrictions in the hall) so don’t delay in getting your tickets. 
 
A detailed notice was sent home with each choir member 
on Monday.  Please read this carefully as it contains all 
information needed for the dress rehearsal, matinee and 
evening performance. 
Please return the slip with your ticket numbers by next 
Monday 5th September. 
 
GOLDFIELDS/MAS TOP CARPARK 
Next Wednesday 7th September Goldfields School is 
holding a Wheels Day up in the top carpark. 
The carpark will be closed in the morning from 9am 
until 2.00pm.  The carpark will be unavailable for drop
-offs in the morning as well as parking for the day.  
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 Magazines, cardboard tubes, old 

art & craft items  

If you have any of these at home 

please bring to the school office. 

 Welcome to this week's PB4L message: 
 

The school has settled on our ‘Simply the BEST’ motto, with BEST being our acronym. This 
encompasses the values of Brave, Engaged, Sensible and Thinking to help guide our journey. 
This week we have a focus on being ‘Engaged’’ and how that impacts on our behaviour and 
learning. 
Engaged in our learning and making positive choices for our behaviour.  
This Friday our winning house ‘Totara” will have a special lunch at 12.30 and extra time to 
play as they received the most positive acknowledgements for the 5 weeks of Term 3.  

Token Winners for Week 6: 

Totara: Declan-Matariki; Ardavae-Tupuānuku;  
Makayla-Tupuānuku  
Rimu: Lylah-Waipunārangi; Tori-Waitā;   
Carbon-Tupuārangi  
Kowhai: Marley-Matariki; Hunter-Waitī  Laila-
Waipunārangi 
Kauri:Jasmin-Tupuārangi; Royce-Tupuānuku  
Shyllah-Tupuārangi;   

M.A.S BEST values 

are:        

B— Brave 

E— Engaged 

S— Sensible  

T— Thinking 

Manaaki whenua, manaaki 
tangata, haere whakamua   

If we take care of the earth and 
take care of people, we will take 

care of the future 



PUBLIC NOTICES 
 

 

 

OUR SCHOOL APP 
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